
RCW 70.128.270  Legislative intent—Enacting recommendations 
included in the adult family home quality assurance panel report.  (1) 
The protection of vulnerable residents living in adult family homes 
and other long-term care facilities in the state is a matter of 
ongoing concern and grave importance. In 2011, the legislature 
examined problems with the quality of care and oversight of adult 
family homes in Washington. The 2011 legislature passed Engrossed 
Substitute House Bill No. 1277 to address some of these issues, and in 
addition, created an adult family home quality assurance panel, 
chaired by the state long-term care ombudsman [ombuds], to meet and 
make recommendations to the governor and legislature by December 1, 
2012, for further improvements in adult family home care and the 
oversight of the homes by the department of social and health 
services.

(2) The legislature recognizes that significant progress has been 
made over the years in adult family home care, and that many adult 
family homes provide high quality care and are the preferred 
alternative for many residents in contrast to a larger care facility 
setting. The legislature finds however that the quality of care in 
some adult family homes would be improved, and abuse and neglect would 
decline, if these homes' caregivers and providers received better 
training and mentoring, residents and their families were more 
informed and able to select an appropriate home, and oversight by the 
department of social and health services was more vigorous and prompt 
against poorly performing homes. It is therefore the intent of the 
legislature to enact the recommendations included in the adult family 
home quality assurance panel report in order to improve the quality of 
care of vulnerable residents and the department's oversight of adult 
family homes.  [2013 c 300 § 1.]
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